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Somerton Somerset TA11 7HG
Tel. 01963 240667
Fax. 01963 240230
Minutes of the Committee meeting of the Ladies Section of Wheathill Golf Club held on

Date     Thursday 22nd June 2017 at 6.00.p.m. 2017
Venue:   Jubilee Room, Wheathill Golf Club
AGENDA
Present


Sue Bamping


SBa
Ladies Captain


Melanie Brewin

MB
Vice Captain


Sandra Bradshaw

SB
Secretary


Sue Harrop


SH
Handicap Secretary


Joan Stone


JS
Competition Secretary


Jan Finan


JF
County Delegate


Lynn O’Neill


LO
New Members Delegate


Ann Gates


AG
Committee Member/Eclectic

1. Apologies for absence
Pam Frith


PF
Past Captain

Helen Lane


HL
Treasurer

Greta Hillier


GH
Committee member

2. Approval of minutes of previous meeting – The Minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 17th May were accepted as an accurate record.
Proposed by …JF…… Seconded by …SH….. Signed by Lady Captain
3. Matters arising
Liz Mettam’s 90th Birthday celebration is on 9th August. It comprises a game of golf - a Florida scramble, which is quicker than a Texas Scramble, followed by Bubbles and Strawberries. The cost will be £5.00 p.p.The motor bike “scramble” will take place after the golf and before the strawbs. A notice will be put up for people to sign up and there will be a random draw.

The Junior Championship is on Sunday 23rd July.

Les is looking for support on the 27th July with the Juniors’ Open.

Items from the Main Committee
· Steve Barrow, the Junior Organiser is resigning at the end of this year.

· The question about a ball and ball marker moving on the green was discussed. As it is only a proposal by England Golf which might apply in 2019 it was decided not to implement it at Wheathill.

· Andrew informed us that the clover was going to be treated, and we can already see the evidence of that. The greens have also been sprayed with a fungicide to prevent fusarium taking hold. Renovations to the Jubilee Room are planned. Now complete and it looks very nice.

· The in Memorium book has not been kept up to date. Gunnar offered to write an introduction. It was suggested that a Calligrapher was contacted to inscribe the names.

4. Lady Captain’s Report
The first round of the Rogers Cup was played in atrocious conditions at Cannington on the May Monday Bank Holiday. Unfortunately we lost 

5-2. This score does not reflect the battle that was fought by Joan, Ann and Sue. They all took their matches to the last hole. 

The league matches were a bit of a mixed bunch winning at home against Stockwood Vale 5-2 but losing away at Cricket St Thomas 4-3. So far we have played four, won three and lost one. We have 16points.  Mendip has played four won two and lost two and have 17points, Stockwood Vale have played five won three and lost two and they have 19 points, so it is still quite close. Our next match is away against Stockwood Vale on 7th July.

Gunnar and I have put our heads together and produced the poster and tickets for the Summer Dance on 29th July. Tickets, costing £20pp are available at the bar.

5. Lady Vice-Captain’s Report

Unfortunately, the away friendly at Orchardleigh on 5th June was called off late the evening before, due to the amount of rain that had already fallen and more forecast for the day of the match. I have been in touch regarding rearranging this fixture.

I have also contacted Cricket St Thomas attempting to rearrange the mixed friendly at home but have received no response from their new organiser so far. Saturday 5th August has been suggested but the agreed date has yet to be confirmed.
The Lady Captains away day at Tall Pines on 27th July is not being as well supported as hoped with only 14 ladies signing up. However as there is no minimum number requirement the day will go ahead as planned.

We now have 28 pairs entered in the Mixed Open, with 40% of the field from away clubs. I have extended the closing date for entries to Friday 30th June and am waiting to receive entry forms from an additional 3 pairs. 

6. Treasurer’s Report
	
	MEETING - JUNE 2017
	2017
	2016

	Date
	Comp
	Entries
	Income
	Expenses
	Profit
	Entries
	Profit

	APRIL
	Shire Trophy
	16
	48
	40
	8
	13
	4

	01.05.17
	Judith Rowsell Alliance
	72
	216
	180
	36
	68
	24

	04.05.17
	Medal - Midweek
	13
	39
	11
	28
	18
	43

	07.05.17
	Stableford - Weekend
	12
	36
	30
	6
	15
	5

	11.05.17
	Stableford - Midweek
	18
	54
	46
	8
	17
	9

	16.05.17
	Invitation Day
	28
	350
	300
	50
	23
	-2

	21.05.17
	Medal - Weekend
	12
	36
	11
	25
	9
	16

	
	TOTALS
	171
	779
	618
	161
	163
	99

	
	MONEY AT BANK
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Current A/C
	£1,881.59
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Reserve A/C
	£589.54
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Charity A/C- 2017 DSAA
	£1,501.05
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Entry Fees for Open Comps.included 
	Ladies - £788.00
	
	
	
	
	

	
	in Current A/C figures
	Mixed - £576.00
	
	
	
	
	


7. Competition Secretary’s Report       
Competition Results

Maryland Classic 04/06/17
30 Entries 
1st – Lynn O’Neill – 40 points

2nd – Helen Lane – 36 ponits

3rd – Joan Stone – 35 points

4th – Les Wills – 34 points

Rainbow Maker 10/06/17

Entries 8 teams of 3 players
1st – Denise Malling/Kirsty Waterton/Sue Moon - 73 points

2nd – Jane Beauford/Caroline Wolfe/Sue Ovland – 64 points

3rd – Heather Bush/Les Wills/Molly Shire – 68 points

Past Captains  15/06/17
14 Entries 

1st – Sue Rees – 39 points

2nd- Sue Ovland  – 36 points

3rd – Linda Johnson – 33 points

PING 4BB  17/06/2017
Entries 10 teams of 2 players
1st – Janette Stewart/Jen Warmington – 45 points

2nd – Sue Bamping/ Anne Scott – 42 points

3rd – Marion Ramsay/Kath James – 41 points

Eclectic Review

Nothing to report at tis time.
8. Handicap Secretary’s Report
MAY MEDAL

21.05.17

1ST  Sue Adams 70

2ND  Louise Gillies  72

3RD  Kath James  72

Lowest gross Janette Stewart  89

(12 entrants)
JUNE  MEDAL

11.06.17

1ST  Sue Moon  68

2ND Joan Stone  68

3RD Sue Ovland  69

Lowest gross Jen Warmington  87

(10 entrants)
JUNE  STABLEFORD 
08.06.17

Division 1

1ST  Ann Gates  37 

2ND Sue Harrop 36

3RD  Janette Stewart 32
Division 2
1ST  Caroline Wolfe  35

2ND  Kirsty Waterton 31

3RD Denise Malling 29

(11  entrants)

JUNE STABLEFORD 
18.06.17

Division 1

1ST  Jill Byrne 38
2ND  Lynn Liley  37

3RD  Janette Stewart 36

Division 2
1ST   Kath James 39

2ND  Sylvia Bates  34

3RD Paula Nankervis 34

 ( 14 entrants)

HANDICAP INCREASES

Helen Marsh 7 to 8

Lynn O’Neill 29 to 30

Caroline Wolfe 22 to 23

Linda Johnson 18 to 19

Kirsty Waterton  32 to 33
HANDICAP REDUCTIONS

Sue Rees 17 to 16

Sue Bamping 23 to 22

Caroline Wolfe 23 to 21 (supplementary)

Lynn O’Neill  30 to 28

Kath James 25 to 24
NEW HANDICAPS
None
HANDICAP NEWS
Barlow Cup

Caroline Wolfe is unable to take up the offer of playing for the Barlow Cup in the County Bronze Meeting, so I have offered the chance to Sue Moon who is going to take up the opportunity.

Dickinson Cup

Les Wills is going to play for the Dickinson Cup at the County Silver meeting..
9. County Delegate’s Report - Nothing to report at this time.
10. New Members Report         - Nothing to report at this time.
11. Juniors
Juniors have been running well with Development League and ran a successful round at home on 25th June and have now moved into 3rd out of 4 with one more game to play.
The Committee Cup went off successfully with 3 games and result of 2-1 to the Committee with Ollie England and Tomos Wray securing the one win.

Jill and Les have been invited in to Lovington Primary for their Healthy Schools programme on 30th June and will run two sessions, one for just children and second to include an accompanying adult.

Coaching sessions run by Martin continue to be well supported with 6 or 7 juniors attending regularly on a fortnightly basis.

Steve Barrow has tendered his resignation from the post of Junior Organiser and from the club as a whole. George may continue to fulfil his Captaincy duties for the year but this will be discussed with Andrew. A vote of thanks was proposed by Jill.

12. Starters for Men’s Competitions.  
Some are needed for the Men’s Championships in the first weekend in July. Several members of the Committee volunteered to help out on this occasion.
13. Correspondence  -None
14. AOB
MB. Silver Jubilee Year 2018.  M.B. asked for suggestions that would be appropriate to celebrate the Club’s Silver Jubilee next year.

a)  Perhaps the ladies section could have a Silver Jubilee Open competition.
b) The Club might have a party for families.
c) Consider awarding a special silver medal for Stableford/ Medal competition for the month of May. (The actual Jubilee anniversary).
MB provided a pictorial illustration of suitable/unsuitable dress code for the golf course.  The Committee thought it was appropriate with perhaps a few modifications.

JF. A poster had been received regarding a drive for the recruitment of more girls to be introduced to golf.

LO. Several ladies had requested that the Book Club in the locker room be reintroduced. The Committee was in favour of this and LO agreed to find a suitable book case and begin to set up the collection. 
AG. It was suggested that a special medal cup be awarded every year. Discussion followed regarding combining week day and weekend scores. The matter will be discussed further at a later date.

As Liz Mettam was a member of the Cricket St Thomas golf club for many years and also Ladies Captain there on two occasions it was suggested that some members of that club might be invited to our celebrations. SBa agreed to take this idea further.
There being no further business the meeting closed at 7.20. p.m.
Date of next meeting:  Wednesday 19th July 2017

Location: Jubilee Room, Wheathill Golf Club at 6.00 p.m.

Signed as correct.  ………………………………    Date ……………….
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